
Mt Martha Primary 
Principal 
Mr Martin Page 
 
Assistant Principals 
Mr Hugh O’Brien 
Mrs Karen Walker 
 
Mt Martha Primary  
Contact Details 
37-55 Glenisla Dve or  
PO Box 139 
Mt Martha  Vic  3934 
 
Reception 
5974 2800  
 
Fax 
5974 3634 
 
Absentee Reporting 
Lodge via Compass parent portal  
 
Website 
www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au 
 
Email 
mount.martha.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
Office Hours 
8.30am—4.15pm  
Monday—Friday 
 
OSHCP - Out of School Hours Care 
Program 
0407 438 858 
Coordinator - Gillian Reid 
 
PSW Uniform Shop at MMPS 
Tuesdays 
8.45am—9.45am 
Thursdays 
3.00-4.00pm 
Cash, credit card & EFTPOS   
only. No cheques. 
 
1800 337 396 
Online Ordering: 
www.psw.com.au 
PSW Frankston 
21 Playne St, Frankston. 
03 9769 6510 
Tuesday—Friday only 
9.00am - 5.00pm. 
Saturdays 10.00am - 1.00pm 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  April 19, 2018. 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

Welcome Back everyone for the start of Term 2.  I hope everyone had a restful holiday and  
enjoyed the chance to catch up with family and friends.  The students have quickly settled in to 
their learning program and routines for what will be another busy term. 
 
This term we have some terrific events planned.  Some highlights include camp for our Year 4 
students, the Summer Lightning Premiership for senior students tomorrow and, as usual,      
excursions and incursions to complement and enrich our program. Even though it is               
relatively early in the school year, Year 6 to Year 7 transition information will be distributed to 
parents in the very near future.   Decisions need to be made about secondary school for 2019 
and we also commence our tours and information sessions for our 2019 Preps.  NAPLAN is 
scheduled for the 15th, 16thand 17th of May for students in Years 3 and 5 with more information 
provided to parents as it becomes available. This term is also when Semester One reports are 
prepared and distributed to parents and students reflect on and present their learning at our 
student led conferences which are scheduled for Tuesday 26th June.  This is a Pupil Free Day.  
Please note the dates of our upcoming events from Compass, notes, class blogs and the      
newsletter as it is easy to miss something in busy term.  Please ensure also that permission 
notes and payments, if required, are made via Compass by the due date as it really assists with 
the organisation and smooth running of these events.   
 
ANZAC Day - This Wednesday 25th April many members of our school community will attend 
ANZAC Day ceremonies.  Our school will be represented at both the Mornington Dawn Service 
commencing at 6am and the later service commencing at 10.00am by some of our staff and 
students.  The services are at Memorial Park in Barclay Street.  A wreath will be laid on behalf of 
the Mount Martha Primary School community and is our school community’s way of               
remembering and acknowledging the sacrifice of those who died in the Gallipoli campaign in 
1915 and in wars and conflicts since.  It is also an opportunity to reflect on the many different 
meanings of war.  
 
Assembly - Our first assembly for Term 2 is Tuesday 8th May commencing at 9.10am.  Our    
assemblies are always a great chance to hear what is happening in the school and a way to see 
the talents of our students. Hope to see you there! 
 
Mother’s Day Stall - Some advanced notice that Wednesday 9th May is the Mother’s Day Stall.  
All students will have the chance to visit the stall to purchase a fantastic and very reasonably 
priced gift.  Thank you SEC for organising the stall.  Helpers are always  appreciated. 
 
Mornington Secondary College Year 7 2019 Scholarships - Information regarding 2019 Year 7 
applications is available from the Mornington Secondary College website   
http://www.mornsc.vic.edu.au/ then following the “College Information” link.  Applications are 
due by Friday 11th May. 
 
Hats - A reminder that hats are required to be worn until the end of April as part of the Sun 
Smart policy. Again thanks for the assistance with this.   
 
Looking forward to a fantastic Term 2. 
 
Kind regards, Martin Page. 

http://www.mornsc.vic.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NOTICES 

 

 
 
 
 

APRIL  
 
Friday 20th  
Year 5 & 6 Summer Lightning Premiership  
9.00am - 2.30pm 
 
Wednesday 25th 
ANZAC DAY students do not 
attend school today 
 
Thursday 26th  
Year 2 Gould League Excursion  
8.45am - 3.15pm 
 

MAY  
 
Tuesday 1st  
Year 4 Drains to the Bay Walk 
9.30am - 1.00pm 

 
Wednesday 2nd  
Year 1B & 1C Heronswood Gardens Excursion 
9.15am - 12.45pm 

 
Thursday 3rd  
Whole School Cross Country 
 
Year 1A, 1D & 1E Heronswood 
Gardens Excursion 
9.15am - 12.45pm 
 
Tuesday 8th  
Whole School Assembly 
9.10am in Gym 
 
Wednesday 9th  
Mother’s Day Stall 
 

2019 Prep Information Evening 
7.15pm in Staff Centre 
6.30pm tour (no bookings required) 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY  
 
 
Thursday 10th  
SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 
6.45pm in Staff Centre 
 
 
Monday 14th - Wednesday 16th   
Year 4 Arrabri Lodge Camp 
Arrabri Lodge Camp East Warburton 
7.30am - 3.30pm 
 
Tuesday 15th   
2019 Prep Parent Tours 9.30am at the school 
office (no bookings required) 
 
Wednesday 16th   
2019 Prep Parent Tours 9.30am at the school 
office (no bookings required) 
 
Thursday 17th   
2019 Prep Parent Tours 9.30am at the school 
office (no bookings required) 
 
Wednesday 23rd - Friday 25th    
Scholastic Book Club  
Note: morning sales only on Friday 25th 
 

TERM DATES: 2018 

Term 1 29th January to 29th March  

Term 2 16th April to 29th June  

Term 3 16th July to 21st September  

Term 4 8th October to 21st December 

TERM DATES: 2019 

Term 1 29th January to 5th April  

Term 2 23rd April to 28th June  

Term 3 15th July to 20th September  

Term 4 7th October to 20th December 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiC7sG9z4vaAhXEebwKHSYbBv8QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sjpbowling.com.au%2Fpromotion%2Fanzac-day-2018%2F&psig=AOvVaw1qhiYaJjgb4u5qane8RsFp&ust=15222097474


 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ANZAC Day is commemorated on the 25th April to mark 
the anniversary of the first major military action fought 
by Australia and New Zealand forces during the First 
World War.  On Tuesday the 24th April the Admin. 
Leaders will be at the front gate from 8:15am selling 
ANZAC merchandise to raise money for the ANZAC   
Appeal.  Badges start at $1 (please try to bring correct 
change).  We hope you can support this worthy cause. 

 

Thanks for your support 

Administration Leaders 

 

 

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR - Wed 23rd - Friday 25th 

Mt Martha Primary School is hosting a Book Fair. This 

special event celebrates books and reading and gives 

children, parents, teachers and  community members 

the opportunity to purchase quality books. The fair will 

be set up in the Staff Centre and will be visited by each 

class at their allocated time on Monday and Tuesday 

during school hours. From Wednesday we encourage 

you to drop in and take a look at what’s on offer during 

the following times: 

Wednesday 23rd  8.30 - 9.30am and 3 - 4pm    

Thursday 24th      8.30 - 9.30am and 3 - 4pm 

Friday 25th         8.30 - 9.30am only  

                    (there is no afternoon session)    

A percentage of the proceeds from the sales of these 

books directly contributes to raising funds for the 

school to purchase many more valuable resources for 

our children’s literacy pleasure. This is a great oppor-

tunity to have a leisurely browse at some of the great 

books available. 

Georgina Street, Book Club Coordinator.    

A friendly reminder to families and friends that Melrose Dve is reserved for STAFF PARKING.    
 

Please use the Eco Park or Glenisla Drive. 

 

 

WANTED: 

 

Small Succulent or Geranium Cuttings. 

Please bring in to school as soon as       

possible.  

The Banksia Botanists will be propagating 

these cuttings.  

These will be used for activities on Gold 

for Green Day.   

Could they be delivered to: 

 Mrs. Spiridis’ classroom.  

Room 5 Melrose.  

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiC7sG9z4vaAhXEebwKHSYbBv8QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sjpbowling.com.au%2Fpromotion%2Fanzac-day-2018%2F&psig=AOvVaw1qhiYaJjgb4u5qane8RsFp&ust=15222097474


 

 

 

 

 

 

Jackson, Lucas, Thaila and Lola are Mt Martha Primary 
School’s ‘i sea i care’ ambassadors for 2018. On March 
1st we went on a Dolphin Swim. We went to Sorrento 
pier to catch the boat. As we wriggled into our        
wetsuits, we were all really excited! 

 

 

 

 

From the pier, we cruised out to Chinaman's Hat to swim with the seals. Chinaman’s Hat is a structure built     
especially for the seals in the bay. It cost $200,000. As we got into the water to swim with the seals we noticed 
that the waves were rough and the seals smelt really bad. We had a great swim and enjoyed seeing the seals 
swimming under us. When we got back on the boat we got a hot chocolate and muffins. 

 

Next we went to Portsea to look at the weedy sea dragons. We saw many as well as fish and a few other sea 
creatures. We learnt that the males carry the eggs instead of the females carrying them. After a while, it started 
to get really cold but no one wanted to get out as we were having too much fun looking at all the sea life. In the 
end we had to get out. Not long after we saw a penguin swimming behind the boat. Soon the Sorrento pier was 
in sight and the trip had ended.   

  

The dolphin swim was an amazing experience even though we didn’t see any dolphins. During the year we will 
attend another 3 workshops. We will also be spreading the word about stopping litter and how to help the     
dolphins and other sea creatures in the oceans and bay. We would all like to thank Georgia Forsberg for helping 
with transport and the lovely hot chips to warm us up after our adventures in the bay. 

 

Jackson, Lucas, Lola and Thaila  

The ‘i sea i care’ Ambassadors 

 

     

 

 

‘i sea, i care’ Ambassadors Report 



 
 
 

 
On Thursday 3rd May, we are holding our School House Cross Country at School. Students will be  running in their age group 
race (the age is what age they are on 31st December 2018). I would also like to encourage all students to wear something that 
relates to the house they are in for sports. If you are unsure what house your child is in – please see the classroom teacher. 

 

ALL COMPETITORS WILL RECEIVE A CERTIFICATE 

 

   9:15  Prep    *1 lap -1km* 

 

   10:00  11yr old COMP - *3 laps – 3km* 

 

     11yr old FUN RUN *1 lap – 1km * 

 

RECESS 

 

   11:30  8yr old (Year 2) *1 lap – 1km* 

 

   12:15  9/10yr old COMP  - *2 laps – 2km* 

    

     9/10yr old FUN RUN *1 lap – 1km * 

 

LUNCH 

 

   2:00   12/13 yr old COMP - *3 laps – 3km* 

   

     12/13yr old FUN RUN *1 lap – 1km * 

 

   2:45  Year 1   * 1 lap – 1km* 

 

We will be holding 2 different events for 9/10, 11 and 12/13yr old races: 

 

COMPETITION: Competitors are to complete the set amount of km/laps for their age group. Top 10 from this race will       
represent our school at District level. 

FUN RUN: This race is a modified race, 1km which allows students to reduce the laps to complete what they are capable 
of. This is a non-competitive race and will cater for students who find it difficult and wish to walk the track. 

 

    The track route: Start far end of oval on track, running around the track, beside gym, across basketball courts, out back gate 
and down Melrose drive Continue along Normanby onto Glenisla drive. Up the hill and into the staff carpark back onto the oval 
to finish or start 2nd or 3rd lap. 

Parents are encouraged to attend and support children. The sports leaders and students from Mornington Secondary College 
will act as ‘Hares’ for each race so the children have something to follow. During the Prep and Year 1 race, we will have year 6 
students placed around the whole track to encourage and guide any students along to reach the finish line. 

Cameron Sweatman, PE teacher. 

SPORT NEWS -  WHOLE SCHOOL HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 9th May 2018 at 7.15pm 

in Staff Centre 
A school tour will commence at 6.30pm from the school office.  

Please note no bookings are required. 

Mt Martha Primary School 

2019 Prep Information Evening 

Mount Martha Primary School 

Play Based, Child Centred Learning 

Hands-on Maths 

School-wide Multimedia 

Developing a Love of Literature 



Mt Martha Primary School 

Monday 14th to Friday 18th May 

Please consider taking the opportunity to visit our school for a tour    

on Tuesday 15th, Wednesday 16th, or Thursday 17th where you will 

see our current Prep students in their learning environment. 

 

Children being enrolled must reach five years of age by                   

April 30th 2019.  

When you come to enrol you will need to provide the school with 

  proof of age - a copy of a birth certificate or extract of birth 

  an Immunisation History Statement indicating your child’s  

    immunisation status  

  Proof of residency  

 

All the enrolment information you require will be provided at the 
school office.  We hope to meet you on one of our school tours. 
 

Yours faithfully, 

Martin Page, Principal.                                                                                      

Glenisla Drive,  

Mt Martha, 3934 

Mt Martha Primary School 

Phone: 5974 2800 

Fax: 5974 3634 

E-mail: mount.martha.ps@edumail. 

vic.gov.au 

Web: www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au 

2019 PREP ENROLMENT WEEK 

Tours take  

approximately 

45 minutes 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

You are most welcome to visit our school. Your child may soon be 
joining our learning community. 

Enrolments for Prep 2019 will be taken at school during the week of 
14th - 18th May.  

 

Enrolment forms need to be lodged at the school office by Friday 25th 
May 4.00pm.  

 

Confirmation letters will be mailed by Friday 22nd June.  



SEC NEWS 
 



COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Mount Martha Primary School strives to provide a safe environment for students, staff and visitors.   
 

Please alert the office to any hazards. 

FIRST AID NEWS 

HEAD LICE  

The age old problem of head lice is back with us.  Could you please check your child’s hair for live eggs or lice? 

 

There are two choices of treatment: 

Chemical: Treat and comb with a head lice comb to remove the head lice and eggs; and repeat in 7 days. 

Non-chemical:  Use conditioner and comb with a head lice comb to remove the head lice and eggs and repeat every 2 

days until no live lice have been found for 10 days. 

I know it’s frustrating, I’ve been there!  We had head lice in our house on and off for 9 months, I tried everything!  The 

conditioner and comb method was finally successful.  I now leave a head lice comb in the shower and we comb through 

the conditioner once a week while washing our hair and have been free of lice for nearly 3 years.  Head lice take 14 – 17 

days to mature so if you continue to comb each week you will remove the lice before they are able to lay more eggs and 

thus break the cycle.  

 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me in the First Aid room from 10.45am to 2.15pm on 

5974 2800. 

 

Thanks for your co-operation. 

Lorraine Stuart 
First Aid Officer 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STIRLING  TENNIS COACHING 

 MT  MARTHA TENNIS CLUB                                                    

Tennis….fun for life! Coordination, fitness and fun                               
Tennis lessons from only $16 per week                                                 

Hot Shots program 4-16yrs                                                                  
Adults Cardio program Mon-Fri 9.30am  

Extensive Holiday program running Term 2 holidays  

slingard8@bigpond.com or call Stirling 0411 082 723 
www.tennis.com.au/mtmarthatc 

Dr Peter Scott Orthodontist  

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199                                                                            

PH: 9783 4511 

 

 

FAMILY FRIENDLY                                                                              

Open 7 days from noon  

LUNCH & DINNER  

Call 5974 4435                 2/42 Lochiel Ave, Mt Martha. 

DANCE CLASSES IN MT MARTHA: 

Ballet, Contemporary, Hip Hop 

Acrobatics, Kinder Dance,   

Jazz, Tap and Musical Theatre. 

 www.emmakamandance.com.au 

emmakaman@gmail.com 

Call Emma on: 0419 173 406 

ADVERTISING 

http://www.emmakamandance.com.au
mailto:emmakaman@gmail.com

